Trenton, Florida

March 2, 1982


The Gilchrist County School Board met on the above date with all members present to wit:

Elvin Mathews, Chairman

Casey Carlisle

Carol Hyde

Raymond Hutchinson

Roy Wilson

After being called to order by the chairman, the following business was transacted:

MINUTES

Upon a motion by Carol Hyde, seconded by Roy Wilson, the board approved the minutes of the previous meeting as read. 

FIRE DEFICIENCIES


Bob Belanger, Trenton Fire Chief, appeared before the Board to discuss fire safety deficiencies at the Trenton School.  The Superintendent explained that he is aware of some deficiencies and is continuing to correct them.  He also explained that the school system has a certified fire and safety inspector on its staff.

CONSORTIUM


The Superintendent explained the various services available to the board through the Northeast Florida Educational Consortium.  Upon a motion by Roy Wilson, seconded by Casey Carlisle, the Board voted to join the Consortium at this time for the in-service training program for teachers.

U.F. SPECIAL EDUCATION AGREEMENT

Upon a motion by Carol Hyde, seconded by Casey Carlisle, the Board accepted the recommendation of the Superintendent and accepted the agreement with the University of Florida for services with special education students.  (SMB #1, Page   )

INFORMATION – SPECIAL EDUCATION


Carl Williams, Director of Instruction, appeared before the Board to discuss testing procedures for special education students.  He explained that some answers he had given the Board previously had been based on assumption.  He has checked procedures and now wants to clear any misunderstanding.  The Superintendent stated that the agreement with the University of Florida will assist in clearing up some of the questions in handling special education students and programs.  Mr. Williams explained that in-service monies can be used for teachers for training by the University of Florida for the programs outlined in the agreement.

MEYERS DONATION


The Superintendent told the Board that Mrs. Alicia Meyers made a $100.00 donation to the Trenton School.  The chairman authorized the minutes to show this donation.

BOARD VISITOR


The Superintendent introduced Katherine Townsend and spoke briefly about Mrs. Townsend’s teaching career in our county.  He stated that we are deeply grateful for people like Mrs. Townsend and the many others that are in the community.

SCHOOL BUS MAINTENANCE


The Superintendent discussed school bus maintenance costs and explained that time had not permitted his staff to complete the work for an overall cost per mile.  This will be completed as soon as possible.  He also explained that we are still experiencing problems with some of the buses that were converted to dual fuel.

JUDY OVERSTREET REQUEST

The Superintendent gave the Board information on the request from Judy Overstreet for reimbursement of registration fees for a meeting she was not granted approval to attend.  The Superintendent was authorized to check further and report his findings to the Board.

VIDEO CAMERA


The Superintendent presented a request from the Trenton High School to trade in a video camera on the purchase of a new video camera.  The Superintendent will check this request to determine if the camera can be used in some other area of the school system.

MECHANICAL INSPECTION BIDS


The Superintendent presented two bids received by the architect for mechanical inspection of heating and cooling systems in the new construction at the Bell School site.  The Board authorized the School Board Attorney to check further to determine if this should be paid by the Board.

JOINT MEETING – COMMISSION AND SCHOOL BOARD

  
The Board chairman told the Board that the County Commissioners would like to meet with the school board on Monday, March 15, 1982 at 7:30 P.M. to discuss court house space.  The Board agreed to this joint meeting.

SPECIAL EDUCATION STUDENT RECORDS


The Superintendent discussed the handling of special education student records.  He stated that he has investigated as requested by Board at the February meeting and has found that safeguards are adequate if followed.  Information was requested by a Board member.  Procedures followed were not what should have been since student is a special education student.  The Superintendent stated that his investigation shows error in judgment rather than shortcomings of Board Policies and Procedures.  Precautions have been taken to prevent this from happening again.  The Board Attorney explained that it is illegal to copy these records for public information.  Carl Williams explained to the Board that he is in the process of making changes that should improve the system now in use.  The Superintendent explained the status of the investigation.  With legal advice, he will get back with the employees involved and instruct them in proper procedures.  Upon a motion by Roy Wilson, seconded by Casey Carlisle, the following letter from Michael Grogan, a Jacksonville attorney consulted on this investigation, was read:

COFFMAN, COLEMAN, HENLEY & ANDREWS

February 23, 1982

Mr. Ray E. Thomas

Superintendent of Schools

Gilchrist County School Board

Post Office Drawer 67

Trenton, Florida 32693


Re:
Confidentiality of Student Records

Dear Ray:

In accordance with our conference in Trenton on February 15, 1982, we have completed our research and investigation regarding the confidentiality of student records.  During our conference you reviewed with me substantial irregularities that have taken place involving teachers and a secretary on at one of the schools.  You explained that purportedly at the request of one of the Board members, Casey Carlisle, a number of teaches were involved in securing from a school secretary a copy of a student referral form from a principal’s desk.  The principal had not given permission for disclosure of such information, and none of the individuals had any need to see such information in the direct performance of their duties.  The student in question was not one of their immediate students.  At your request Mr. Carlisle has returned the student materials.

We have updated our research in this area and it is our opinion that the unauthorized disclosure and publication of student information is a very serious matter.  The disclosure of student test scores, evaluations, intelligence ratings, and other related materials could have a life long impact on students and the student’s parents in the community.  In this regard, many courts have recognized a new developing lawsuit called the “intentional infliction of emotional distress”.  By way of example, a student with a profound learning disorder could sue the School Board on such a theory, and also seek substantial damages on the grounds of defamation and slander, in addition to invasion of privacy, for disclosure of such sensitive information.

To protect the confidentiality of student information, federal, state, and Board policies generally require that personally identifiable records or reports of a pupil or a student may be disclosed only with the written request of the pupil’s or student’s parent or guardian.  See Gilchrist County Procedures for Providing Special Education for Exceptional Students 1981-82, p. 11.  One of the few exceptions involves those specific teachers who have “a legitimate educational interest in the information contained in the records.”  We confirmed that your procedure requires all requests should be reduced to writing and directed to the principal of the respective school.

As we discussed, federal law, commonly referred to as the “Buckley Amendments”, prohibits the securing or dissemination of student information without the knowledge and consent of the affected student and parents.  20 U.S.C. SS1232(g)-(i).  Federal law considers student records to be so confidential that federal funds could be cut off in the event that confidentiality of student records is compromised in a school system.

It is our opinion that no single Board member, acting without the express authorization of the Board as a whole, has the necessary legitimate interest in securing and/or disclosing confidential student materials.  It is our understanding that at the school in question, a notice was posted with the names of those individuals who bear a legitimate interest in securing student confidential records.  At your request and for your convenience, we are enclosing a draft of a memo to principals and teachers confirming the confidentiality of student records and the appropriate procedures to follow.

In the event teachers continue to engage in irregularities concerning confidential student records, disciplinary action, up to and including termination of tenured or untenured teachers, could be appropriate in accordance with S231.26, Florida Statutes.  As you know, two of the grounds for termination in that section of the Statute are “misconduct in office and/or willful neglect of duty”.

We trust that all individuals involved in the recent irregularities will understand that their conduct constituted a serious aberration from the requirements of federal and state law, as well as local school board policies.  In the event additional infractions occur or new irregularities come to light, please contact us at your convenience.

In the meantime, we remain,






Sincerely,






COFFMAN, COLEMAN, HENLEY & ANDREWS






Michael K. Grogan

MKG:aw

Enclosure

cc:
Chairman Elvin Mathews, w/encl.

SCHOOL CONCERNS

The Board discussed the concerns expressed concerning the Trenton Elementary School.

BUDGET AMENDMENTS


Upon a motion by Carol Hyde, seconded by Roy Wilson, the Board approved the budget amendment #7.  (SMB #1, Page    )

PERSONNEL


Upon a motion by Roy Wilson, seconded by Carol Hyde, the Board accepted the recommendation of the superintendent and employed the following:  Myrtle Roberts, teacher at Bell High School; Substitute teachers, Flora Brock, Paula Bunkley and Amanda Robinson; substitute lunchroom workers, Barbara Sullivan, Mae Carolyn Brown.

SUSPENSION


The Superintendent informed the Board that he has suspended Frances Williams, bus driver, with pay.

LESSON PLANS


Upon a motion by Carol Hyde, seconded by Roy Wilson, the Board accepted the recommendation of the Superintendent and Carl Williams, and voted to discontinue having teachers do the six weeks unit lesson plans.  The weekly lesson plan book will be used.

INVESTMENTS


The Superintendent briefed the Board on investments with the State Board of Administration.  The Superintendent stated that he would contact the local banks to determine the best interest rates available with them.

VOUCHERS

Vouchers for payment of bills were circulated and approved by the board as follows:

General Fund


Vouchers 732-834


$ 224,604.65

Fd. Service


Vouchers 147-168


     30,543.13

CO & DS


Vouchers 9-10


 
     62,852.59

Contracted Programs


ESEA I

Vouchers 13-14


       7,012.59


PL 94-142

Vouchers 20-23

  
       1,572.18


ABE 2-21

Vouchers 15-16


          791.66


21 I 11


Vouchers 1-3



       2,033.02


ESEA IV B

Voucher 30



          122.71


21 S 11

Voucher 7 



            35.95


Work Study

Voucher 8 



          690.00

There being no further business to come before the Board at this time, it adjourned.








______________________________









ELVIN MATHEWS, CHAIRMAN 








______________________________









RAYMOND HUTCHINSON









______________________________









ROY M. WILSON









______________________________









CASEY A. CARLISLE









______________________________









CAROL HYDE

ATTEST:

_________________________________________

RAY E. THOMAS, SUPERINTENDENT OF 

SCHOOLS AND SECRETARY TO THE BOARD
